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Officers

President: Larry Fauconnet

Vice-Pres: Ron Wade

Secretary: Ted Pogue

Treasurer: Tom Vardase

Board of Directors

Dennis Hanson 2025

Ward Humphries 2025

Gary Nelson 2025

Jim Begnaud 2024

Ron Panter 2024

Cleve Shupe 2024

Kevin Anderson 2023

John Cyran 2023

JJ Goldsack 2023

Past President

Dave Mueller

770-298-2829

Chaplain

Norm Jaros

404-636-2159

Table Captains

Monday

John Cyran 404-272-1571

Tuesday

John Cyran 404-272-1571

Wednesday

Tom Gryder 404-232-9741

Thursday

Bob Remich 404-822-1379

Dedicated to Good Golf and Fine Fellowship

It's October and another annual tournament is in the books. Con-
gratulations to our club champion, Mike Brown, and all the flight
winners: A - Jim Ruiz, B - George Shingler, C- Dudley Samford, D -
GW Goodman.

As I write this the final preparations for the Member-Guest at Lake
Junaluska are underway. All is pretty much set except for finalizing
the music and entertainment. We've filled 24 of the rooms, will have
46 guests, and 27 golfers in attendance.

It's now time to get your reservations in for the final out-of-town
this year at Hickory Knob (13-15 November).

We've also decided to hold our end-of-year banquet on November
16th at the Elks Club in Tucker. They've offered us a good deal and
a nice spread.

See you on the course!

President

Larry Fauconnet

LHFauconnet@gmail.com

(678) 654-2594

In Memorium

Lest we forget, this golf we play is just a game. A game we enjoy as often as

we can. These members passed away this year and no longer have that oppor-

tunity let us not forget them. Let us offer this golfer’s prayer…

“For all the times I have swung a club, for the many friends and the game I love, for the
patience I have found in sand or rough, for the excitement of making the shots though
tough; for success is not measured by holes in one; but by the times that are shared
when having fun.

Lord would you grant me one last request; to play You a round of the game I love best.”

Jim Hood member since 1995

Bob Smith member since 2000

Jeff Burke member since 2021

Earl Conine member since 2002

Harley Thompson member since 1996

Harold Varn member 2016 - 2020



Dedicated to Good Golf and Fine Fellowship

As you are reading this, we are wrapping up our 2024 Member/Guest tournament at Lake Junalus-
ka. This year’s event was only possible because of President Larry’s tenaciousness in negotiating an
affordable event. The venue has been cooperative, but the first several proposals were clearly out
of our budget range, but we were finally able to conclude satisfactory arrangements because Larry
hung tough.

The difficulties in arranging a M/G tournament in the future will only increase, and it is questionable
whether we will be able to continue annual tournaments. As Larry has previously reported, all of
the cost elements of outings have increased sharply over the last three or four years. For example,
the cost of lodging has increased more than 30% since 2020.

We recently surveyed members about the importance and cost of the Member/Guest tournament
and other of town events. Of the 30 respondents to the survey, only 3 consider the M/G tourna-
ment to be “Very important” to the SGAA culture, whereas 27 respondents consider other out of
town events to be “Very important.” Fully half of the respondents believe that the maximum cost of
the M/G tournament per golfer should be less than $700, and the maximum cost per member and
spouse should be less than $1,000. Our experiences in 2022 and 2023 clearly indicate that we will
have considerable difficulty with these limitations.

We have begun to explore opportunities for a 2024 M/G tournament. Several venues have been
eliminated because of cost or for other reasons, but we are in active contact with 2 venues. While
we are hopeful that an affordable tournament can be arranged, it is possible that the format may be
modified; for example, we may be able to limit lodging and meal requirements by beginning play at
noon on the first day as we do in other out of town tournaments. If you have suggestions, please
contact any officer or board member.

Incidentally, we have recently revised the New Member Handbook, and it has been posted to the
site.
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Vice President

Ron Wade

Ron3392@aol.com

(706) 318-2379
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EVENTS FOR

OCTOBER 2023

________________________

All tee times

are 8:30 a/m

October 9

MON: 8:30 a/m

Crystal Lake $35

October 10

TUES: 8:30 a/m

Southland $32

October 11

WED: 8:30 a/m

Georgia National $35

October 17

TUES: 8:30 a/m

Smoke Rise $35

October 18

WED: 8:30 a/m

Hard Labor Creek $34

October 19

THUR: 8:30 a/m

Providence $35

October 23

MON: 8:30 a/m

Pine Hills $25

October 25

WED: 8:30 a/m

Panola Mountain $30

October 26

THUR: 8:30 a/m

Mystery Valley $34

October 30

MON: 8:30 a/m

Georgia National $35

October 31

TUES: 8:30 a/m

Ashton Hills $32

Secretary
Ted Pogue

tandgpogue@att.net
(404) 281-6158

(With Ted temporarily out of commission the editor is reworking the Secretary’s report for this
edition.)

Six members have passed away in 2023, Jim Hood, Bob Smith, Jeff
Burke, Earl Conine, Harley Thompson, and Harold Varn.

Keep up the good work on the new applications. We are accepting ap-
plications for 2023. Application forms are available at each registration
table or by contacting me.

New applications should include a check for $50 to insure membership.

MAKE SURE THAT ALL THE BLANKS ON THE APPLICATION
FORM ARE FILLED OUT. MAKE SURE THEY ARE EASILY READ.

Continue to ask your friends and neighbors if they would like to join us.
Get your blank applications from the registration tables. New applicants
must have two (2) sponsors.

SEE YOU ON THE COURSE!!!!!!!!!!

ENJOY THE FINE FELLOWSHIP AND GOOD GOLF!!!!!!!
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Editor

Steve Puster

steve.puster@gmail.com

(678) 262-7541
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Rambling from Tee to Green
Ah, the month of October when the weather, the foliage, and the seasons all change. I’m not sure if spring
or fall is the best time of year. Sure spring is when everything seems to come alive with new growth and
bright days and fall is when we move from the hot days of summer to the cool mornings and pleasant after-
noons.

Spring is when we really move forward with our golfing for the year. We’re invigorated by the sunshine and
we work out the kinks of the winter as we tune up our swings for the season. Fall, on the other hand, gives
us a chance to reflect on our season and resolve to finish the year with some of our best rounds.

It’s also when we enter the last quarter of our SGAA year; we’ve finished the Annual Tournament and the
winner(s) have been decided, we enjoy a well-earned break with our wives and/or significant others at the
Member-Guest, and it’s when we start the preparations for the coming SGAA year.

The first item in that preparation is the Election of Officers for 2024. We’ve got eight fine gentlemen vying
for six different offices. I’m sure, like me, you’ve interacted with all of these gentlemen from time to time –
and may have made the loop around the course with one or two of them. All are worthy of your considera-
tion and vote. I want to thank each of these men for being willing to give their time and energy to keep this
organization alive and well for all of us.

Going hand in hand with the Election is our Year End Banquet. Call it a banquet or a luncheon it doesn’t
matter; it’s when we get together to cast our ballots to decide the leadership for next year, we enjoy a good
meal, and recognize the contributions and accomplishments of this year. November 16th promises to be an
enjoyable time for all. The Tucker Elks Club promises to be a great venue for this event.

But the Year End Banquet isn’t the end of the season; we’ve got more golf scheduled through early Decem-
ber.

Speaking of the schedule, one of the most seemingly mundane activities – setting our schedule – is anything
but mundane. Dave Mueller has been scheduling our in-town tournaments for as long as I’ve been a mem-
ber and is passing the torch to Jeff Hyland at the end of this season.

Our website has a section “Calendar” under which you will find the pre-registration for each tournament as
well as the schedule. In years past, an annual schedule was available for you to download, this schedule was
updated periodically as the schedule was completed or changes occurred. The annual schedule is impossible
to finalize by the beginning of the year so updates are necessary. The last update on our website for this
year is dated April 3rd because there were so many changes this year it was almost impossible to keep up
with them. I post the calendar in the Newsletter every month based on the latest information available. This
year we need a scorecard to keep up with the changes. One course had damage to the clubhouse; two were
reworking their greens all summer long, another course was closed during our season, as well as other dis-
ruptions to our schedule. I will continue to post our calendar for the month in the Newsletter as a guide to
when and where we play golf. Unfortunately the “where” might change between the time of publication and
the day of the tournament. The absolute latest information can be found on our website (https://
sgaofatlanta.org/) should you have any questions.



2023 Annual Tournament Results

Mike Brown

Club Champion

Jim Ruiz

A Flight Winner

George Shingler

B Flight Winner

Dudley Samford

C Flight Winner

GW Goodman

D Flight Winner

I believe I speak for all who played in this year’s Annual Tournament when I say THANK YOU to all who
were involved behind the scenes to make the 2023 SGAA Annual Tournament such a great success. The
groundskeepers did an excellent job as the course was in great shape and was as challenging as ever,
particularly the fast greens. But a SPECIAL THANK YOU goes to Danny Boyles and John Cyran for all the
work they did with keeping the scores straight after each round and doing the tabulations needed to de-
termine this year’s winners.



SGAA 2023 Year End Banquet
And

ELECTION OF OFFICERS
November 16, 2023

11:00 AM-2:00PM

This is not so much “going to lunch” as it is about the friends and fellowship we’ve enjoyed this season. We will be elect-

ing the 2024 slate of officers.

Moving forward I encourage your feedback regarding any changes you’d offer. Cost and location are probably the fore-

most, but the menu and other suggestions to attract better attendance is welcome.

You can’t put a price on friendship. I look forward to seeing you on November 16th. Harry Matthews

Tucker Elks Lodge
1775 Montreal Road

Tucker GA 300084

$25.00 PER PERSON

(includes tip and tax)

This will be a buffet Luncheon featuring Bar-B-Que (Pulled Pork and Chicken) with baked beans and cole slaw
Sides with pasta and marinara — cash bar

Reservations can be made by sending your check — made out to SGAA — for $25.00

annotated as “Year End Banquet“ to:

Reservations MUST be received no later than November 10, 2023

Tom Vardase

3502 Johns Road

Tucker, GA 30084



FOR THE OFFICE OF PRESIDENT

RON WADE – After graduation from Mississippi State University in 1960 Ron joined Andersen
LLC. He retired in 1995 as Regional Managing Partner.

Ron and his wife Dot, to whom he has been married (and has obeyed assiduously)
for over 60 years, moved from Kansas City to Georgia in 2000.

At Dot’s specific direction Ron took up golf soon after his retirement (there was
mention of too much idle time in her house). After some initial resistance to the idea,

he found, as others have, that the game can be addictive. He joined SGAA in 2017, served on a
registration table for 5 years, and has served as Vice President for 2023.

Faith is an important influence in Ron and Dot’s lives. Both are active in The Church on Main in
Snellville.

FOR THE OFFICE OF VICE PRESIDENT

Mike Nobles -- My name is Mike Nobles and I have been nominated to serve as Vice
President for SGAA. I’ve only been a member of SGAA since the beginning of April
but I’ve made an attempt to meet and ride with as many of the members as I can. I
have thoroughly enjoyed the fellowship with other retired men and being a part of this
organization has significantly improved my quality of life.

I grew up in a military family and lived all over the United States and abroad. I
attended the United States Military Academy at West Point, NY and graduated in the last all-
male class in 1979. I married my sweetheart (Jamie) a few days after graduation and we
celebrated our 44th anniversary in June. We have been blessed with two amazing kids and five
precious grandchildren. When I’m not golfing, I enjoy woodworking (pen turning) and watching
college football and the Braves. I currently attend Church on Main in Snellville.

My work history includes five years of active duty in the US Army followed by thirty-three years
with Siemens in various leadership roles in product development, sales, marketing and project
management.

If chosen to be Vice President, my primary goal will be to serve the needs of the members and
help SGAA grow and thrive for many years to come. Since I joined our organization, I have
taken the initiative to get an article about SGAA published in “Our Town – Gwinnett” magazine
to get the word out to other senior golfers in the area and assisted on the Tuesday and
Wednesday tables when regular table members had to be absent. I have the desire and the
time to do a lot more. I would very much appreciate your vote.

CARL SAXON – I have been nominated for Vice President of the SGAA. I have met and / or
played with many of you. I have been a member since 2004.

I was born in Brooklyn, NY in 1945 and was raised in Long Beach on Long Island. I
graduated from Stonybrook University in 1967 and the University of Chicago in
1974. In between, I served in the US Navy for four years of active duty and 17 more
in the Naval Reserve, ultimately retiring as a Commander. I have been a corporate

2024 SGAA CANDIDATES FOR OFFICE

Continued on next page



officer in financial management. And since 1992 I have had my own CPA practice.

I just celebrated my 50th wedding anniversary with my first wife, Janet. We have three children
and three grandchildren. We are members of Holy Cross Catholic Church in beautiful
Chamblee, GA.

I have long admired the dedication of all the volunteers; which prompted me to say that it’s my
turn to give back. The SGAA has provided me with many happy moments, wonderful friendships
and four putts. I hope that I can continue the SGAA tradition of service.

FOR THE OFFICE OF TREASURER

TOM VARDASE – After approximately six years as the SGAA Treasurer, all I can say is, “the
check is in the mail.”

I came south in ’75 to work in minor league baseball for the Jacksonville Suns – a
privately owned club affiliated with the KC Royals. I left after two seasons and in
1980, I got the opportunity to begin a career in broadcast television production for a

new independent station. Came to Atlanta in ’84 as the Production Manager for WATL,
Channel 36, an independent station as well – you may have passed by the station on Ponce de
Leon Avenue (an old bank building). In ’88, I began to work for myself, incorporated as MVP
Inc. In ’92, we began working under contract with Georgia Public TV producing Prep Sports +,
a high school sports and academics program. When it was all said and done, we completed
405 original half-hour programs as well as approximately 400 live high school football and boys
& girls state basketball championship games

FOR THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

STEVE ALLEN I graduated from Georgia Southern with a BS in Industry degree. I was a
Founding Member of Sigma Phi Epsilon Fraternity. It’s Unbelievable, but I was also a
College cheerleader. I retired from Hormel Foods after 28 years. I also worked for
Proctor and Gamble for 3 years.

My wife and I celebrated our 50th anniversary on August 5 2023. My terrific wife
kicked me out of the house, gave me the credit card and told me to go play golf. I love golf and
meeting new friends. I would be honored to serve on the Board of Directors

BILL HERBERT -- I have been a member of the SGAA since 2012. Retired from the newspaper
industry after 40 years and currently reside in McDonough. I am a Past Grand Knight
of Council 7601 Knights of Columbus in McDonough. I was Chair of the Building
Committee for St. James the Apostle Catholic Church.

I have been married to Christie for 42 years and enjoy family time with our son, Bill;
daughter in law, Melissa; and our granddaughter, Emma. My favorite hobby is GOLF!

Jim Knapp -- I was born in Cleveland, Ohio. While attending Solon High school in Cleveland, I
was a member of the golf team and served on the Student Council. I earned a
degree in Business Administration from Clayton State College.

I worked in the logistics industry for fifty years and was an active member of the
Atlanta Air Cargo Association. In 2002 I was founder and owner of Pro Air Cargo
Sales, Inc. I retired in November 2020.
I currently attend Community Bible Church in Stockbridge, Georgia.

Continued on next page



George Shingler -- I was born at Emory University and have lived in metro Atlanta for all but 9
years of my life. I was raised in Buckhead and graduated from North Fulton High
School. After college at Davidson College, I went to the University of Georgia Law
School, where one of my most notable accomplishments was meeting and marrying
Lois, in 1974. We moved to Savannah after graduation from law school in 1975 and
returned to Atlanta in 1977. Over our 49 years of marriage, we have produced a son
and a daughter (also a lawyer), and we have been blessed with 3 grandchildren.

I worked for the Georgia Attorney General’s office for 20 years, handling employment
discrimination cases, then criminal investigations and finally representing the Department of
Transportation in the early 1990s. I left as a Deputy Attorney General to enter private practice in
1997. 15 years later my partner and I started our own law firm, where we represented FDIC as
receiver for a number of Georgia and southeastern banks that failed during the Great
Recession. In 2019 I opened my own practice in Decatur. Two months later, I tripped and fell
outside the DeKalb County courthouse, suffering a traumatic brain injury and missing about 3
months of work. After that, I decided it was time to retire and work on my golf. Further motivated
by the pandemic, I closed my practice in June 2020 and joined SGAA.

I have worked on the Wednesday Table for 2 years, attended as many out-of-town events as
vacations and health issues permitted, and my golf game has definitely improved. I have
enjoyed playing golf at least twice a week and getting to know the many fine golfers who are
also members of SGAA.

These gentlemen comprise the official list of candidates for the 2023 Senior Golfers Association of Atlanta

election and are the only names on the ballot.

The By-Laws, Article IV, Section C paragraph 4; specifically states:

” All names for nominees must be submitted by September 15. Any member desiring to run for office after
that date must participate as a write-in candidate. (R15)”

BALLOTS and VOTING

A ballot follows with instructions for mailing your ballot or delivering it in person to the

Election Committee.

The ballots will be counted and the results made public at the Year End Banquet on

November 16, 2023.



FOR PRESIDENT (Vote for One):

___ RON WADE

___ WRITE-IN __________________________

FOR VICE PRESIDENT (Vote for One):

___ MIKE NOBLES

___ CARL SAXON

___ WRITE-IN __________________________

FOR TREASURER (Vote for One):

___ TOM VARDASE

___ WRITE-IN __________________________

FOR THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS (3yr Term) (Vote for three*):

___ STEVE ALLEN

___ BILL HERBERT

___ JIM KNAPP

___ GEORGE SHINGLER

___ WRITE-IN __________________________

___ WRITE-IN __________________________

___ WRITE-IN __________________________

If you choose to vote using this as an absentee ballot, mark your ballot and place in an

envelope. Seal the envelope and print your name, SGAA membership ID number and

“BALLOT” on the envelope. Either bring your ballot envelope to the Year End

banquet; or place your ballot envelope in another envelope and mail to:

RAY FRUIT, Chairman, SGAA Elections Committee
673 Grassmeade Way.
Snellville, GA 30078

Your mailed ballot MUST be received prior to the Year End Banquet (November 16th )

*Voting for more than

three candidates for the

Board of Directors will

make your ENTIRE ballot

null and void

Dedicated to Good Golf and Fine Fellowship
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HICKORY KNOB STATE RESORT PARK 
Hickory Knob Golf Course 

November 13th – 15th, 2023 

McCormick, SC. 

 

Monday T-Time 12:30 pm; Tuesday – Wednesday T-Time 8:30 am. 

Guests are welcome. Bring a friend, a family member, a neighbor. The more the merrier. 

Packages include the following: RESERVATION MUST BE RECEIVED BEFORE October 24th. 

2 nights lodging, 2 or 3 rounds of golf, 2 dinners. NOTE: Breakfast is NOT included due to their 

kitchen being closed. The Pro Shop with have croissants, muffins, and sweet rolls for reasonable 

prices.  Coffee will be free. Dinner is catered in from a local restaurant. 

If you are planning to play two rounds on Monday & Tuesday or two rounds Monday & Wednesday and 

want a double room, your roommate must have the same package as you. 

 
     OCCUPANCY                     PACKAGE                         PER PERSON     CHOICE 

Single Occupancy 3 Days Golf (Pool) $339.00  

Double Occupancy 3 Days Golf (Pool) $250.00  

Single Occupancy 3 Days Golf (Lake) $320.00  

Double Occupancy 3 Days Golf (Lake) $242.00  

Single Occupancy 2 Days Golf (Pool) golf M-W; 2 nights $307.00  

Double Occupancy 2 Days Golf (Pool) golf M-W; 2 nights $219.00  

Single Occupancy 2 Days Golf (Lake) golf M-Tu; 1 night $190.00  

Double Occupancy 2 Days Golf (Lake) golf M-Tu; 1 night $150.00  

Member/Spouse 3 Days Golf for 1 Member plus 2 nights lodging (Pool) $339.00  

Member/Spouse 3 Days Golf for 1 Member plus 2 nights lodging (Lake) $320.00  

IF SPOUSE WILL EAT DINNER WITH US, PLEASE ADD $20.00 PER NIGHT. NOTATE HERE _____________  

  
All reservations must be made through the SGAA. 

 

Name: __________________________________ SGAA Member Number _____________ 

 

Guest: __________________________________ Guest Stroke Handicap ______________ 

 

SGAA Roommate: _________________________ 

 

COMMENTS:_________________________________________________________________ 

 

EARLY ARRIVAL: If you plan to come in on Sunday, call Larry Fauconnet (678) 654-2594 for 

information on making an early arrival reservation. 

 

Hickory Knob Resort, 1591 Resort Dr., McCormick, SC, 29835.    Phone 864-391-2450  

 

SEND CHECKS TO:  LARRY FAUCONNET  

                                    4439 FOXFIRE CROSSING  

                                    STOCKBRIDGE, GA. 30281 

steve
Highlight

steve
Highlight



From Article 1 Paragraph D of the Bylaws

D. DUES: Each member is required to pay annual membership dues of

$25.00. New members applying for membership after October 1st in any year

shall be granted membership and the dues collected shall include membership

dues for the following year. A dues notice will be posted in the Newsletters at

least 60 days prior to January 1. All dues and fees must be paid by January 1 or

the member will be dropped from the membership rolls. Any member suspended

for non-payment of dues may be reinstated by March 31st of the next year with a

majority vote of the Board of Directors provided all monies (including a penalty

of $20) due SGAA are paid in full. (R13)

2024

DUES NOTICE

IF THE 2023 FINAL “ATTENDANCE AND POINTS” REPORT INDI-

CATES YOU HAVE EARNED AT LEAST 25 AWARD POINTS, THOSE

POINTS WILL BE APPLIED TO YOUR DUES AND WILL OFFSET THIS

REQUIREMENT FOR 2024.

IF YOU EARNED LESS THAT 25 AWARD POINTS. PLEASE MAIL IN A

CHECK FOR $25 TO COVER YOUR 2024 DUES.

THE TREASURE WILL ABSOLUTELY SEND YOU A CHECK FOR YOUR

2023 EARNED POINTS.

(If Required) Mail your $25.00 Dues Payment payable to — SGAA — to:

TOM VARDASE

TREASURER SGAA

3502 JOHNS ROAD

TUCKER, GEORGIA 30084



Get Ready For That Trip To Your Bank

2023 “Award Points” checks, minus $25 for 2024 dues, will go out a few days after
the end of our last 2023 tournament and should arrive before the end of the year.

If you have moved — please send me an email with your new address ASAP
to: mvp-bestt@att.net

. . . Tom Vardase, Treasurer



We have several members who are unable to receive the Newsletter electronically which means
their copies are delivered via “snail mail”. Our Newsletter is printed two-sided in a landscape for-
mat on ledger paper. This is the easiest and least expensive way to provide these members with
our Newsletter. The most efficient way to compile the Newsletter is to use four-page increments to
avoid the need to stick a single 8-1/2” x 11” page in the mix.

Our President tries to keep everyone informed and his articles hav been extending beyond the nor-
mal single page used for the other articles.

Larry is currently on the road, and as the deadline approached for this month’s Newsletter he literal-
ly “phoned it in” (his article was submitted from his phone).

Why is this page necessary??

LAST MINUTE UPDATE ON HICKORY KNOB 

steve
Text Box

Senior Golfers Of Atlanta
11:04 AM (48 minutes ago)
to

Hickory Knob will honor our Monday/Tuesday rate for early check-in on Sunday. Do not call the regular number, but call: Chris Elswick, 864-391-5380 (Direct line from 7 - 3 M-F) and identify yourself as a SGAA member coming to the November outing. Chris is the Event Coordinator and will check availability and reserve your room with your credit card.  She will send you email verification.  

And, the kitchen is now open for breakfast and lunch from 7-3.  Breakfast buffet is $10.99 plus tax and the breakfast sandwiches in the Pro-shop are still available.  

We recommend calling as soon as possible if you plan to arrive on Sunday.
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